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A  PARTING  MESSAGE  FROM  PASTOR  TOM    
 

   Our Dear Holy Trinity Family, 
 
   We have had the joy of being a part of your family since July 
   2022. It has been an amazing journey for both Anne and  
   myself. I have served two other congregations as their Inten- 
   tional Interim Pastor. Each church was over 100 miles round- 
   trip from Charlotte. Because of that distance, Anne simply 
   could not come to worship with any frequency. When we 

came to Holy Trinity, all that changed. It was only a 44 mile round-trip from our home. That was a 
piece of cake, and Anne has worshipped as a part of the family of Holy Trinity nearly every Sunday 
I have been here. 
 
A new chapter will begin next month when your new Lead Pastor, Ryan Henkel, begins his ministry 
among you. I am excited and prayerfully expecting that the staff, council, leadership officers and 
you, the congregation, will welcome Pastor Ryan with open arms and open hearts. May the Lord 
Jesus bless your shared new ministry together! 
 
Anne and I cannot thank you enough for the wonderful dinner and celebration we experienced on 
Saturday, April 27! We are so blessed as was my family! Today, on April 28, I conduct my last  
service as your Intentional Interim Pastor. I leave with wonderful memories and a blessed spirit! It 
has been such an honor to end this phase of my ministry and begin to experience retirement! 
 
I end this note of gratitude with the words of St. Paul: Philippians 1:3-6 (ESV) 3 I thank my God in 
all my remembrance of you, 4 always in every prayer of mine for you all making my prayer with 
joy, 5 because of your partnership in the gospel from the first day until now. 6 And I am sure of 
this, that he who began a good work in you will bring it to completion at the day of Jesus Christ.  
 
To God be the Glory! 
Pastor Tom Corbell  

PASTOR  RYAN  HENKEL’S  ARRRIVAL 
 

We will welcome Pastor Ryan, Natalie, Jonah, and Hannah Henkel to the Holy Trinity 
Family on Sunday, June 2.  They will arrive in the Gastonia area on Friday, May 31  

and plan to worship with us on Sunday.  Plans are being made to schedule  
Pastor Ryan’s Installation Service sometime in the first few weeks of his arrival.   

Please keep it on your radar.  Exact details will be shared soon.  
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JOIN  THE  SONSHINERS  FOR  A  DAY  TRIP 
Tuesday, May 14 - 8:45 a.m. 

 
Join the SONshiners for a day trip to Kernersville and Lexington on Tuesday, May 14.  
We will leave from the church parking lot at 8:45 a.m.  The first stop will be a visit to Paul Ciener 
Botanical Garden in Kernersville which is a 7-acre site featuring 10 gardens.  Then, we will be on to 
lunch in Lexington at Lexington Barbeque which is sometimes called "Lexington #1.”  If time per-
mits, there may be a "Mystery Stop" before returning home.   
 
Please contact Betty Blalock by May 12 if you plan to attend and to make reservations for a seat on 
the church van. 

SERVICE  ON  THURSDAY, MAY 9 at 6:30 p.m. 
 

Join us for a joint Divine Service celebrating the Ascension of Our Lord! Several area parishes will 
take part in this service. 
 
A fellowship hour will follow the service. Please bring a light snack or drink to share. 

If you would like to help 
plan a 125th anniversary 

celebration for Holy Trinity, please  
contact Anna Houser at 704-813-6560  

or annaplus2girls@gmail.com. 
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VETERANS’  LUNCH  ON  THE  4TH  TUESDAY 
May 28 

 
Soup and Sandwich  

11:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. 
PLC 

 
All Veterans are welcome! 

NOTICE:  CONGREGATIONAL  MEETING 
Sunday, May 12 

 
Please note there will be a congregational meeting held at both services on 

Sunday, May 12.  The purpose of this meeting is to vote on the motion  
presented by the Endowment Committee and Council to elect Donna Allen  

to a second 3-year term on the Endowment Committee.  If elected,  
Donna will fill the June 2024 - May 2026 term. 

PENTECOST  SUNDAY - MAY 19 
Join Us For Cake & Ice Cream at 10:30 a.m. in the PLC Gym 

  
The birthday of the church is Pentecost.  This year, we are going to celebrate with cake and ice 
cream.  We would love to have the whole Church Family there to celebrate!  Our Sunday School 
classes will adjourn fifteen minutes early, and the 11:00 worship service may be slightly delayed so 
we can mark the occasion.  
 
Please join us in the PLC Gym at 10:30 a.m. ready to celebrate!  By the way, the congregation here 
at Holy Trinity will observe our 125th anniversary later this year! 
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PASTORAL  CARE  DURING  THE  TRANSITION 
  
If you need pastoral care of any kind during the period between Pastor Tom’s departure and Pastor 
Ryan’s arrival, please contact me at 704.674.7340. While my usual Sabbath is taken on Tuesdays, I 
will still be available for emergencies during those days. Note: as a seminarian, I am not able to  
preside at Holy Communion or pronounce absolution, but may perform most other pastoral duties 
including emergency baptisms, commendation of the dying, and funerals. I will be available for any 
needs, and should an ordained pastor be required, I will be able to call one of our area pastors. 
  
During this transition, we will still have Holy Communion each Sunday, thanks to the ministry of 
Pastor Steven King, our district dean. He will preside at the 8:30 liturgy, and we will have what is 
called an extended distribution for 11:00. This is all done in accordance with the tradition of the 
church. There will be no gaps in sacramental care. 
 
Cody Carpenter 
Seminary Ministry Assistant 

SUMMER  LADIES’  BIBLE  STUDY 
Beginning Wednesday, May 15 

 

   The city of ancient Corinth was much like our own modern-day cities: a melting pot  
   of electrifying cultural experiences to be had, along with the myriad pitfalls of  
   spiritual depravity. Still, Paul wrote to the church of God in Corinth. Meaning  
   God’s church is meant to thrive in any city and every circumstance in which we find 
   ourselves. Paul’s letter is as timely as ever. 

 

Over 8 sessions, Kelly Minter will lead you through the Letter of 2 Corinthians, exploring the  
anchoring truths of bearing treasures in jars of clay, meeting Christ through a pressing thorn, open-
ing wide your heart in the midst of hurtful relationships, and what it means to embrace the lost and 
lonely as ministers of the new covenant. Each of us has a message to proclaim and live by: Because 
of Jesus the old has gone, the new has come. 
 
Benefits: 

 
The first session will be Wednesday, May 15.  We will meet in person in the Lingle classroom 
at 6:30 p.m.  Please contact Anna Houser (704-813-6560 / annaplus2girls@gmail.com) if you 
are interested in participating.  The church will purchase and provide the books.  A love offering 
will be collected to supplement the cost. 

• Grow in biblical literacy with in-depth study of the Book of 2 Corinthians. 

• Discover how God can use you no matter your cultural setting. 

• Learn how your suffering can help you comfort others. 

• Gain wisdom for relationships and strengthen your church and community. 

• Leave your old self behind as you celebrate the new life of a believer. 

• Understand God’s ways will set you free. 
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DON’T  FORGET  TO  SIGN  UP  FOR  OUR  NEXT  BLOOD  DRIVE 
Monday, June 24 ~ 2:00 - 6:30 p.m.   

  
Giving blood helps ensure that blood is there when it’s needed.  Most of us don’t think that we will 
ever need blood, but you never know. “Blood is something money can’t buy.  It’s something that 
only one person can give another.”  So, please join us for our next blood drive on Monday, June 
24 from 2:00 - 6:30 p.m. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact John and Charlotte Sautner at (704) 867-5715 or  
2sautners@gmail.com. 
 
John & Charlotte Sautner 
Holy Trinity Blood Drive Coordinators 

YORK  CHESTER  COLLECTION  ITEMS  FOR  MAY 
 
Thank you Holy Trinity Disciples for your generous and compassionate hearts. 
 
In March and April, we collected and delivered your gifts to York Chester Middle School. Your   
donations were met with smiles and words of thanks and appreciation. 
 
For MAY we are collecting: 

 

        •   Any middle school books for students to read – Age and content appropriate 11-14 

 •   Glue sticks 

 •   Boys’ and girls’ shampoos (girls need conditioner as well) 

 •   Hair ties 
 
A full list of needs is posted by the York Chester box in the PLC hallway. Any items from this list 
can be donated at any time. 
 
We are the hands and feet of Christ, 
Diane George  
Holy Trinity York Chester Contact 
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Hi Friends! 
 
As you may know, from now until June, we have an incredibly unique opportunity that allows you 
to be entered to win a free trip to an unforgettable destination (you have 7 different options to 
choose from!), all while supporting Casa Bernabé. 
 
Today, we’re sharing the specific impact of your ticket, specifically as it relates to our school. 
 
Our school, more than any of our other ministries, is having the biggest impact on interrupting the 
poverty cycle. Instead of poverty sowing seeds for still more poverty, Casa Bernabé Christian School 
is equipping children with the tools and education they need to raise their income, engage their 
intellectual curiosity, and live in a more stable society. 
 
This year in particular, our enrollment is growing like never before; seeing our total student number 
increase by 15% since our last school year ended this past November. There are several children 
and families from our surrounding community who are desperate for quality education. They are 
currently on our wait-list as we seek solutions that support our current growth and potential expan-
sion. 
 
In order to make this a reality for them, these children need someone like you to step in. 
 
For $100, you can purchase a raffle ticket that goes directly to supporting education in Guatemala.  
 
Annually, your $100 ticket will provide... 

    School supplies/uniforms for 2 kids 

    Daily nutritional snack for 7 school kids 

    Curriculum/Textbooks for 5 kids 

    Electricity for approximately 3 weeks 
 

 Ready to make a difference??   

Go to www.foce.org/pybr to purchase a ticket. 

 

 , 

Your Friends at Casa Bernabé & FOCE  
 

https://oky6qsbbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UNjs7xRaYfhxyE4aGrv6fwTDp7mUiHwxeLugdROHGULWMPW-Wy3KigjlL_NTcOZRxa6gkstS2O-XsDkS8cbjaZZ_LWdJwqEJf-3OSE2BdCMlBOz-PhV49GT-fITRYY3fYeD3IWHuhhV1vjNIcLDTnw==&c=5BLBt8La7keDNnhcegGVwffhI1ZylcSns8ah3c4Mjt7-c9jLkU5C4Q==&ch=gcg
https://oky6qsbbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UNjs7xRaYfhxyE4aGrv6fwTDp7mUiHwxeLugdROHGULWMPW-Wy3KigjlL_NTcOZRxa6gkstS2O-XsDkS8cbjaZZ_LWdJwqEJf-3OSE2BdCMlBOz-PhV49GT-fITRYY3fYeD3IWHuhhV1vjNIcLDTnw==&c=5BLBt8La7keDNnhcegGVwffhI1ZylcSns8ah3c4Mjt7-c9jLkU5C4Q==&ch=gcg
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YORK  CHESTER  ATHLETIC  FUND 
       
Did you know Holy Trinity now has a designated fund called York Chester Athletic 
Fund? 
  
Recently, you may remember HTLC collected new and used baseball gloves and 
balls for the school.  York Chester was so appreciative of the support.  
 
God is always up to something good, and through a series of recent circumstances the lack of appro-
priate equipment and supplies became more widely known.  Several loving disciples stepped up to 
the plate (yes, pun intended) and started to contribute financially to the need.  Additionally, Essic 
Sport Shop in Gastonia joined in and supplied uniforms and some equipment at cost for both the 
Track team and Baseball team.  
 
This giving is a beautiful testimony of what God can do when his people come together to bless and 
generously love others. 
 
If you wish to contribute directly to the ongoing athletic needs for our neighbors at York Chester 
Middle School, please memo contributions: YC Athletic Dept. Fund. 

 
Go Team HTLC!   Go Team Essic!   Go Cougars! 

ENDOWMENT  HIGHLIGHT 

 
In recent months you may have noticed some areas of Holy Trinity being rejuvenated 
and spruced up. Richard DeFreitas, Council Rep for Property, has done a wonderful job 
communicating in The Herald  the ongoing items being repaired and addressed.  A build-
ing as big as Holy Trinity is an ongoing work in progress. 
 
The General Fund and Budget are never able to fund everything needed in its entirety. Each year, 
The Endowment Fund receives various grant applications specifically for debt reduction and some 
capital improvement items.  
 
By being good stewards of the property Holy Trinity has been entrusted with, the area is constantly 
maintained and improved to offer an inviting worship experience and make available ministry space 
to members, visitors, and those seeking a home congregation to join in God’s plan.   
 
As we continue to seek to use and offer our spaces to God for His purposes, the need to maintain and 
revitalize will continue as well.  
 
The Endowment Fund was able to grant a portion of funds this year to contribute to the ongoing 
needs. 
 
In His Service, 
The Endowment Committee  
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FAMILY  MINISTRIES 
 

Youth Ministry Schedule through End-of-School 
 

May 5:  Youth group 5:00 - 7:30 p.m. 
May 12: Mother’s Day: no youth group. Enjoy time as a family. 
May 19  Youth group 5:00 - 7:30 p.m.  
  We will have a water day! We’ll have a slip n’ slide, color wars, and other 

  activities!  
 Send clothes that can get wet, a towel, and a change of clothes.  

May 26:  End-of-year progressive dinner 4:30 - 7:45 p.m.  
 We will visit several member homes for dinner and fellowship. 

June 2: Youth group 5:00 - 7:30 p.m. 
 Families are invited to join us for a dessert reception and slideshow at 

6:45 p.m. 
 

 
 

Children’s Ministry Schedule through End-of-School 
 

May 25:  Parents Night Out 6:00 - 10:00 p.m. 
 Free childcare for infants through 5th grade! 
 Parents are invited to go either to dinner all together (location TBD) or 

enjoy a night on your own!  
 

 
 

Youth Group Art Show 
 

We have a good number of talented artists in our youth group! On Sunday, May 19 
from 4:00 - 5:00 p.m., we will host an art show where our youth can show off their 
artwork. Come out and see what wonderful things our youth have been creat-
ing! 
 

 
 

Summer Schedule: Coming soon! 
 

Our full summer schedule for both children and youth will be posted soon, but here are 
a few things to look forward to: 

 •  Solid Rock Day Camp for elementary students the week of July 7-12 

 •  Confirmation Camp for middle school students the week of July 14-20 

 •  Middle-high beach trip toward the end of July! (Actual dates TBA) 

 •  Bi-weekly events for youth, such as mini golf, etc… 

 •  Bi-weekly events for children 

 •  Monthly events for whole families 
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May Circle Meetings 
 

This is a time of fellowship, snacks, a program led by a Circle member and service projects that are 
for Holy Trinity Disciples and people in the community. These groups are always open to new 
members.  Please join us! 
 

Circle of Patience: Sunday, May 5  After 11:00 Worship Walker Lounge 
   Bring your lunch.  Dessert and drinks will be provided. 
   Program: Pepie Jones    
   Hostesses: Jo Carole Carson, Anne Cloninger, Nancy Sparks 
        

Circle of Goodness: Thursday, May 9 10:00 a.m.  PLC Room 25 
   Program:   Barb Kies 
   Hostess: Pepie Jones  
   Card Ministry:  LaRae Campbell 

WOMEN’S  MINISTRY  NEWS  FOR  MAY 
 
Twelve of us enjoyed good food, fun and fellowship at Cheddars on April 16.  We look  
forward to another of these events in the future - perhaps a brunch next time - and hope  
that more women will join us. 
 
Mark your calendars for the weekend of September 13-15 to enjoy time in the mountains at the 
Blowing Rock Conference Center. We are working to have ladies from another local NALC congre-
gation join us for the fall retreat.  Watch for registration information coming soon. 
 
Saturday, October 19 - Holy Trinity will be hosting the Carolinas Lutheran Women’s convocation. 

More information will be shared as the time gets closer.  All Holy Trinity women will be encouraged 

to attend, and many will be needed to assist in preparation. 

Solid Rock Day Camp 
 

Solid Rock Day Camp is a ministry of the Carolinas Mission Region that provides a high 
quality, Christian day camp experience for children in rising Kindergarten through rising 
6th grade. 
  
Camp programs are led by faithful, college-age counselors who come to the church to 
lead camp activities and build relationships with the campers. Activities include worship 
and music, games, age-appropriate Bible study, crafts, special activities, onsite field 
trips, and more! 
 

WHEN: July 7-12, 2024 at Antioch Lutheran Church, Dallas 
TIME: 9:00am-4:00pm M-Th, Friday 9:00am-12:00pm 

AGES: Rising K through Rising 6th 
COST: $100/per child (Scholarships are available!) 
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COUNCIL  PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE 

 

A Look Back . . . and a Look Ahead 
 

Do you know what happened in 1899?  A peace treaty between the United States and Spain was 
signed following the Spanish-American War.  Less than a week later, the U.S. acquired the Philip-
pines, Guam, and Puerto Rico.  Additionally, voting machines were approved by the U.S. Congress 
for elections.  And, Al Capone, Duke Ellington, Fred Astaire, Ernest Hemingway, and Humphrey 
Bogart were all born. 
 
Do you know what else happened in 1899?  Holy Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church was 
founded in Gastonia, NC.  It was started by 22 faithful people who had a vision.  Think about that . 
. . with the help and guidance of God, 22 people birthed something that has lived on for 125 years 
and touched the lives of thousands and thousands of people through worship and service.  What a 
legacy! 
 
So often, we hear people talking about the church “dying.”  The church is not going to die.  She is 
Christ’s bride, and we know that Christ conquers all.  The Word of God tells us so.  Christ gave His 
life for us, and He will not let the church fail.  We may falter but we will not fail.  Not only does the 
Word of God support this, but history does as well.  Just think about those 22 people who stepped 
out in faith 125 years ago.  I’m sure their journey was not easy.  And, I’m sure they tried and failed 
at many things, but we stand together today as testimony to their faithfulness and perseverance.  
 
This heritage should embolden us to continue laying the foundation for the next 125 years.  If we, as 
a collective unit, knew that we could not fail, what would we do to draw others to Christ, to serve 
and love the less fortunate, to bring glory to God in our lives and communities?  Would we lay aside 
our fear of rejection and need to feel accepted to speak boldly and often of Christ’s love?  Would we 
lay aside our fear of those who are different from us to walk alongside them?  Would we lay aside 
our fear of sickness to touch and minister to those who are sick and dirty?  These are questions I ask  
myself.  What about you? 
 
What kind of legacy do we want to leave those worshipping at Holy Trinity Evangelical Lutheran 
Church in 125 years?  We can’t be the group who founded the church and worked so hard to build it 
both physically and in people.  That’s been done.  But, we can be remembered as the generation who 
started a movement in our community which grew out of a desire to love and serve those in need, 
both within our congregation and within the community at large.  We can be the hands and feet of 
Christ and be known for taking His love to those who feel unloved. 
 
There are no limits to sharing God’s love.  So, Holy Trinity family, what’s our legacy going to be? 
 
Anna McMahan 
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HOW  DO  YOUR  FINANCIAL  GIFTS  GLORIFY  GOD? 
 

16 Three times a year all your men must appear before the Lord your God at the place he will 
choose: at the Festival of Unleavened Bread, the Festival of Weeks and the Festival of Tabernac-
les. No one should appear before the Lord empty-handed: 17 Each of you must bring a gift in  
proportion to the way the Lord your God has blessed you. (Deuteronomy 16: 16-17 NIV) 
 
We see in this verse, three times a year every male was to make a journey to the sanctuary in the city 
that would be designated as Israel’s religious capital. At these festivals, each participant was encour-
aged to give what he could in proportion to what God had given him. God does not expect us to 
give more than we can, but we will be blessed when we give cheerfully. For some, 10 percent may 
be a burden. For most of us, that would be far too little. Look at what you have and then give in  
proportion to what you have been given. What is your response to those blessings God has  
bestowed on you? 

 
For those that like numbers… 

 
Noted below we show our March 2024 offerings compared with our monthly budgeted ministry plan. 
Our staff and leaders continue to manage our expenditures. Our church leadership is doing their best 
to be good stewards of our financial resources.  
 

 
 

 
Thank you for your continued support of the ministries of Holy Trinity. 
 
Lee Stadther 
Church Council Treasurer 2024 

  Month of        
March 2024 

YTD through 
March 2024 

 

         Gifts Received: $40,244 $118,203 

         Budget for Ministries: $60,667 $157,733 

         Difference: ($20,423) ($39,530) 

     

         Previous Year (2023) Comparison: $46,111 $119,145 

         Difference between 2024 and 2023: ($5,867) ($942) 
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Council Highlights from the April 15 meeting: 

• Approved hosting NALC seminarians at Holy Trinity Lutheran Church during combined regional service 
(May 9, 6:30 p.m.) to celebrate Ascension of our Lord. 

• Approved nomination of Donna Allen to serve on Endowment Committee; this will be voted on by con-
gregation in May. 

• Approved use of Holy Trinity Lutheran Church facility for Gaston Concert Association on 12/6/24 for a 
music event. 

• Approved Cody Carpenter to serve as lay delegate for Holy Trinity Lutheran Church at Convocation if 
necessary. 

AN  OPEN  LETTER  TO  PASTOR  TOM  CORBELL  
 

Dear Pastor Tom,  
 

For two years you have shepherded us here at Holy Trinity. God knew his sheep needed a shepherd, and we 
believe He sent you. He sent you and Anne to help us grieve the loss of Pastor Brack and Amy who had led us 

for 17 years and whose retirement left a huge void in our leadership and in our Holy Trinity family.  
 

God knew our needs, and He sent you to help bind our wounds and to speed our healing. And this you did. Led 
by the Holy Spirit, you learned the lay of the land; you helped us find to our legs, examine our strengths and 

our weaknesses, and move forward in the Spirit. You met us one-on-one in worship, at the hospital, in the 
church, in your office, in our meetings, in our homes, in the church van, and in our grief, our perplexities, our 
pain, our family turmoil, our losses, our celebrations, our joys, and our search for more of God in our lives. 

You affected our lives as God led you.  
 

During these two years you have counseled us, made us laugh, anointed us with your brotherly love, and 
prayed with us and for us. You inspired us to grow in our walk with our holy Savior as you exhorted us and 

preached to us. We heard His voice in your sermons. Under your leadership we continued to grow our sense  
of family, our love for God and His church, and a sincere desire to be a spiritual force in our community.  
 

When you came, you pulled your leadership team together: Council Presidents Carolyn, Grant, and Anna with 
Pastor Chris, Organist Matthew, and not the least of these Seminarian Cody, your right-hand man. You led 

them, supported them, and helped them to grow in their roles. Thank you! In our search for a new pastor, you 
were always there for us. You urged us to search as we were led and not to settle for less than God’s discern-

ment, and let us know that you would stay our pastor as long as needed. This support encouraged us and deep-
ened our commitment to follow God’s leadings. Thank you!  
 

So, Pastor Tom, as you pack up your office, preach your last sermon, and leave us, we simply and complexly 
ask you to keep us in your heart and in your prayers.  Holy Trinity Gastonia loves you and will keep you in our 

hearts and in our prayers.  
 
God’s peace and love to you,  

A Holy Trinity Parishioner 
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CELEBRATING  PASTOR  TOM 

A special thank you to Pepie Jones, Marsha McLamb and Janet Green for coordinating the dinner.  
Also, thank you to Grant Sparks for emceeing and providing the music. 



• Mary Elizabeth and B.J. Mattox at the birth of Anderson Beau on 4/24  

• Bruce Zander, for healing after knee replacement surgery on 4/23 

• Robert Hess, friend of Norman Radermacher, healing and recovery from several strokes 

• Alex Melvin, neighbor of the Lethermons, healing from mass on his brain  

• Peggie Parlier, renewed health 

• The family of Jo Ann Huffstettler, sister-in-law of Don, at her death 

• Sandy, friend of Elizabeth Lethermon, for healing and recovery from hip replacement surgery 
on 4/11 

• Lauren Bryant, in thanksgiving for successful surgery and healing from cancer 

• Mervin Cloninger, father-in-law to Rebecca, for recovery following a triple bypass on 4/8 

• David Brumbaugh, for healing and recovery from liver failure 

• For friends and family dealing with cancer: Melanie Henry, Beth Rudin, Julie Hill, Chad 
Barnes, Jim Higgins, Marilyn Lateulade, Lee Allen, Jackie Lybrand, Jim Siedel, Teresa Hart-
man, Kelly Powell, Octavia Glenn, Margo Schopper, LeaAnn Buckwell, Bob Burleson, Tina 
Heracklis, Artie McGlohon, Braxton Morris, Pastor Bill White 

• Homebound: Caroline Banker, Pinkney Froneberger, Paul Kaiser, Janie Norton, Kathy Wallace, 
Iris Work 

• Family and friends actively serving in the military:  Brett Boyd, Logan Cape, Mae Dodd, 
Josh Holland, Andrew Lambert, Luke Saylors, Liam Overby, Ryan Wallace, Jacob Lawing 

• For healthcare workers and first responders:  Chuck and Bridget Niemeyer, Beth Michaels, 
Melodie Garrison, Kailey Hinds, Cindy Isenhour, Lynn Ledbetter, Anna Murphy, Reggie Parlier, 
Jennifer Sutley, Jon Michael Brackett 

• Robin Simmons, for her health 

• Belinda Chrzanowski, cousin of Elizabeth & Harriet Lethermon, grieving the loss of husband, 
Alan Chrzanowski 

• All the persecuted, including Leah Sharibu. All missionaries, including the Thorstad family 
and the Voice of the Martyrs 

• For those outside the Church, that they may be brought to faith in Christ Jesus 

• For the youth and children of Holy Trinity, for the Holy Spirit to guide them 

• For our ministry partner, Displaced Roses, and for the Holy Spirit to stir us up to serve our 
neighbors in need 

• For the North American Lutheran Seminary System and for an increase in vocations to the 
ministry 

• For our Bishop, Dan, our dean, Steven, and for all clergy and people of the Carolinas Mis-
sion Region 



15  

 

Did we miss your birthday?   
 

If your birthday is incorrect, or you have a birthday in May/June and your name is  
not on this list, please call or email the church office and give us the correct information. 

With special joy, we recognize and celebrate these birthdays in the months of  
May & June.  We are thankful for the life and spirit of the birthdays we celebrate.   

May the blessings of God flow in the life of each of you. 

3 Kathryn Peoples 
4 Robin Clanton 
8 Karen Leonard 
9 Sydney Allen, Kasey Barnes 
10 Susan Barber 
12 Taylor Johnson 
13 Danny Hawkins 
15 Ethan Luksa 
16 Sarah Waldrop 
18 Angel Buchanan  
21 Marsha McLamb 
23 Amanda Godwin, Clay Mathews, 
 John Niemeyer, Payton Scot 
29 Marie Ferguson, Katie Peak 
31 Pepie Jones 

 

 

2 Brooke Barnes, Fred Cloninger 
4 Layne Rickle 
5 Bill Eaker 
7 Charlie Black, Bob Kosak 
8 Josh Young 
9 Evie Heffner, Chevis King,  
 Samantha Thomas 
10 Dennis Christman, Anna Houser, 
11 Cissy Belton 
14 Jordan Bryant, Kailey Hinds 
16 Judy Zander 
17 Charlie Niemeyer 
18 Will Niemeyer 
19 Cody Carpenter 
21 Gwen Nenninger 
24 Trenton Abernathy, Andrew Horsley 
25 Joelee Stroupe 
26 Erin Busler, Brittani Wells 
29 Linda Anderson, Charlene Linsenmayer 
30 Debbie Gardner 
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Knowing, Loving and Sharing Christ 
Phone:  704-864-0378 

Website:  www.holytrinitygastonia.org 
 
 

MINISTRY  STAFF 
 

 
Seminary Ministry Assistant  Cody Carpenter  cody@holytrinitygastonia.org 
Organist     Matthew Noonan  matthew@mwnoonan.com 
Office Administrator   Kim Borromeo  kim@holytrinitygastonia.org 
Nursery Supervisor   Evelyn Anthony  office@holytrinitygastonia.org 
Custodian    David Stephens 


